


MECP approved PTTW's should not compete or impede stormwater capacity. I don't
understand how the cumulative impacts of these little piece meal decisions going on
across the watershed could possible be understood. 

This PTTW approved upstream, where is all the water being discharged and why
does the National Golf Club need permission to take a max of 1,442,880 on a daily
basis for irrigation up to 241 days per year? Do they irrigate in the winter? It does
not make sense nor does the fact that 2 dry stormwater ponds are being
converted to wet ponds in the same watershed - Villa Park Pond and Blackburn
Pond. Then there is the mysterious SWP landlocked behind commercial buildings
being upgraded totally unclear where the water is discharged to or what permits
are or are not required here. Underground rivers, streams?  

I don't know what to think anymore, but I have no faith that we actually
understand the impacts of these decisions. I am really concerned at the proximity
of these SW improvements to the VMC/Black Creek sub-watershed and the
special development charges and SWM work that must be completed to allow
development to proceed. I know that water can't be transferred but so much is
underground it's hard to understand what is happening at the borders of
watersheds. It's hard to understand how much is the improvement of the existing
SWM systems versus compensating for upstream and adjacent growth. I wonder
if my stormwater property tax is funding growth that is not covered by
development fees?
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https://pub-vaughan.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=128914

Thank you, 
Irene Ford
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